Top of Form

COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
[image: South Dublin County Council Crest]
MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Monday, June 12, 2017
QUESTION NO.16
QUESTION: Councillor C. O'Connor
[bookmark: _GoBack]To ask the Chief Executive to confirm efforts he continues to make to encourage cycling throughout our County; will he detail his efforts to ensure the safety of our cyclists and will he make a statement in the matter.
REPLY:
Significant efforts continue to be made on a number of fronts to support and encourage cycling in the County. The provision of cycle/walking infrastructure is continuing with the assistance of funding from the National Transport Authority and as a result our network of cycle ways is increasing. Cycle infrastructure is built to design standards as laid down nationally to optimise the safety of cyclists. Cycle skills training is provided to school children throughout the year with the new Cycle Right National training standard being implemented since the start of this year. In addition the Cycle Forum [Sub Committee of the LUPT SPC] is developing a Cycling and Walking Strategy to set out the Councils longer term objectives in this regard.
The introduction of the 30 kmph slow zones in residential estates is a measure that was strongly advocated by the cycle forum and will increase safety of cyclists throughout the County.
Bike Week 2017 commences on 10th June 2017 and a schedule of events to promote and support cycling including bicycle maintenance, cycle training for adults and children, schools events and a family cycle event form part of the weeks activities.
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